
 

 

 

13 August 2018 

 

Medical Board of Australia 
Email: medboardconsultation@ahpra.gov.au 

 

 

Feedback for the draft revised 
Good medical practice: A code of conduct for doctors in Australia 

 

Introduction 

The Royal Australasian College of Medical Administrators welcomes the opportunity to provide 
feedback on the “Draft revised Good medical practice: A code of conduct for doctors in 
Australia.”  

On consultation with our members, we agree that the Code of Conduct is well written and 
succinct. The Code is an excellent tool to provide doctors with sound guidance and standards in 
contemporary practice. It is clear, helpful, relevant and more helpful than the current code. 

We would recommend that this Code of Conduct, if it is not already included, to be included in 
undergraduate medical school curriculum. This would introduce medical students with the 
expectations of registered medical practitioners, to the relationship of medical administration (as 
covered in some of the code’s sections). 

We certainly feel that the general public would appreciate the transparency of the revised code 
and regard it as an excellent resource. We acknowledge and understand that it is impossible to 
write a code that can cover every foreseeable circumstance, however we feel it would be 
beneficial that the code of conduct is supplemented by the Medical Board and health service 
policies and procedures. 

Feedback for consideration 

After initial consultation with our all members which include medical executives, trainees and 
Fellows, who are all registered medical practitioners, we submit the following feedback for 
consideration by the Medical Board: 

Clause 3.2.1 (Page 8) 

There should be wording which includes, where doctors must actively seek out other multi-
disciplinary, multi-specialty opinions when treating complex patients. An example of this is where 
there is a conflict of opinion regarding who a treating doctor should be in a hospital setting. 
Specialists should work pro-actively and collegially with other specialty colleagues to ensure 
patients are managed appropriately when there is a healthcare team environment.  

Clause 3.4.3 (Page 9) 

We recommend also including socio-economic status. This includes being in adverse 
circumstances and/or medical conditions for patients in correctional facilities, those who are drug 
and alcohol affected/dependent patients, homeless patients etc.  






